## NOTICE OF HYBRID PUBLIC HEARING ON AUGUST 13, 2025



## 2024-2025 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER)

Notice is hereby given, that the City of Arlington will hold a hybrid public hearing on Wednesday, August 13<sup>th</sup>, 2025 at 11:30 a.m., via Microsoft Teams Click here to join the meeting or by calling 469-375-9689 or (833) 268-8354 Conference ID: 995 747 048# and 2) at Arlington City Hall, , Council Chambers, 1<sup>st</sup> Floor, 101 W. Abram St, Arlington, TX 76010. For additional information about the meeting or to arrange for special accommodations or alternative document forms please contact 817-459-6221 at least 48 hours in advance or via email grantsmanagement@arlingtontx.gov. The purpose of this hearing is to receive public comments regarding the City's 2024-2025 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships, and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG).

The CAPER outlines progress made in achieving goals established in the 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan and Action Plan from July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025, including: 1) funds invested in projects and activities; 2) households and persons assisted; 3) actions taken to affirmatively further fair housing; 4) grant-funded projects that meet housing and community development needs in Arlington, 5) and unspent funds to reprogram to other activities.

A draft of the CAPER Executive Summary will be made available for public comment for 15 days beginning Friday, August 6, 2025 and ending August 20, 2025 via the City website at:

www.arlingtontx.gov/Government/Departments/Department-Directory/Grants-Management/Grants-Management-Planning-and-Reporting

Copies can be mailed or emailed upon request by contacting <u>grantsmanagement@arlingtontx.gov</u> or by calling 817-459-6221.

All comments may be submitted by participating in the hybrid public meeting described above via Microsoft Teams, by calling in, by emailing comments to <a href="mailto:grantsmanagement@arlingtontx.gov">grantsmanagement@arlingtontx.gov</a>, or by fax at 817-459-6253. All comments must be received by close of business on Saturday, August 30, 2025. In the event you are unable to access the hybrid public hearing, you may submit your comments to <a href="mailto:grantsmanagement@arlingtontx.gov">grantsmanagement@arlingtontx.gov</a> or by mail to:

City of Arlington Grants Management Department P.O. Box 90231, MS-01-0330 Arlington, TX 76010

If you have question, please call 817-459-6221.

The Arlington City Council will review the CAPER on or about Tuesday, September 17, 2025. The final CAPER, including all public comments received, will be submitted to HUD on or about September 17, 2025.